OFFICE OF THE Propost an' Bire-Chancellar Trinity Aniversity TRINITY COLLEGE Coronta TORONTO January 19th., 1927. Sir Arthur Currie, C.M.G., K.C.B., Principal and Vice-Chancellor. McGill University, Montreal, P.Q. Dear Sir Arthur Currie : In a few days I shall be sending you an expression of thanks from Trinity College for the Address presented by His Lordship the Bishop of Toronto on behalf of McGill University at the Installation Ceremony last Saturday afternoon. In the meantime, I am writing to tell you how greatly the courtesy of McGill University was appreciated at the large gathering of Graduates and friends of the University of Trinity College in the Convocation Hall of the University of Toronto. The Celebration of the Seventy-Fifth Anniversary of the Opening of Trinity College was duly observed and the various functions were most successful. We were glad that McGill University was represented. Our only regret was that you were unable to be with us in person. Believe me, Faithfully yours